Supervisor's Report

February – March

2023

- 2-10 Went to township to have a meeting with Dave Friend, John Schauer, and Corrigan about a possible parking lot expansion. John explained the process to them. Got a report from Dawn Kanitz on a down wire across road blocked road called DTE and the Fire dept; stayed until fire dept showed up & could secure the area. Went back to hall, swore in ZBA member Kent Wessel & new deputy supervisor Amanda Taepke.
- 2-12 Went to township office, met with Karen Lieb (Assessor). Took in some township taxes with her & put in treasurer's basket. Went to MCRC meeting; also spoke with Bronco & Dave from MCRC about our roads. Met with Bob (Exeter Township Supervisor) and Al (Frenchtown Charter Township Supervisor) about getting together & having supervisor meetings together.
- 2-14 Went to township office, met with Olga. Went looking at graves at Azalia and Rice cemetery. Signed contract with IVS communications. Helped deputy clerk post the meeting on our website for the township to be in compliance.
- 2-15 Budget meeting at hall 9:05 to 1:30 pm. IVS/Rural Reach picked up contract. Also called Rural Reach main office for computer & grant money for fiberoptic got a call from DTE that streetlights on Azalia & Cone have been repaired, went out last night, and verified they are all repaired.
- 2-16 Went to township office looked at file cabinet; will try to get a new lock for it.
- 2-17 Sent a text out to the Ostrander's that all the streetlights are working. Received a text from neighbor on Far Rd. by railroad tracks that overhead light is out; will contact DTE next week.
- 2-18 Met Jenna at township hall to get minutes done for township.
- 2-20 Called Dundee Internet about emails bouncing back to senders. Went to MCRC special meeting that I sent an email to on 2-18 @9:00pm. MCRC made it a closed meeting what a waste of time. I spoke with Dave Leach Supervisor of MCRC about flashing stop signs.
- 2-21 Sent Dave Leach an email requesting information on solar powered stop signs. Went to township office. Called Supervisor Uhl from Dundee township to see if anything from their township affects ours. Sent email to township lawyer on meeting corporations at the township office or should be in public meeting waiting for answer. Spoke with Sheriff Troy Goodnough about crime report for our area; he wants to attend a township meeting, possibly March.
- 2-22 Stopped into township, spoke with Joel (Treasurer), got the mail.
- 2-23 Called DTE municipal lighting for 2 overhead lights on Cone Rd. that are out 1 on Far Rd., pole # 064 a5370. Other light is farthest East light on Cone, pole # 063 j6671. Left on vm. Emailed Dundee township supervisor about trustee & commissions pay. Went to township office with new deputy clerk.
- 2-25 Residents concerned about giant tree in road went out inspected, got a hold of MCRC. They will send out a crew to take care of it due to a deep creek on other side. Emailed resident back to let him know we are taking care of it; Resident emailed me back & stated county took care of it.
- 2-26 Drove down some of the back roads to see how they were doing.

- 2-27 In office working on budget. Went to MCRC meeting in Monroe as last week's meeting was a closed meeting due to the release of Dori, the managing director of MCRC. It was the interim meeting with interim Managing director David Leach, with full support of MCRC board of commissions.
- 2-28 Went out and inspected electric line that was still twisted up from storm, noting that DTE had put new crossbars on rotted poles which contributed to some of the damage. Went to hall, met with Amanda deputy supervisor.
- 3-1 Met with new deputy supervisor at office went over budget items & correct procedures.
- 3-2 Met Mr. Lindeman at township so he could sign & take his BOR training class. Had a budget meeting at the hall as well & then another meeting with Jenna (deputy clerk), Kevin (election assistant), and Linda (election official from city of Petersburg) for the recall election set up & procedures. Also had an emergency fire board meeting.
- 3-3 Called IVS/Rural Reach about our internet, left vm for Mark. He text back & will meet with me on Tuesday 3-7-23 at 11:00am. Went out to inspect Sherman at US 23 overpass, east side entrance is extremely bad. West side is all potholes on asphalt side. Roads for issues & drainage issues as well.
- 3-6 Spoke with our Assessor she will work from home today as she is not feeling well. Emailed MCRC about Sherman Rd. & US 23 overpasses. Went to office today as well.
- 3-7 Spoke with Bronco from MCRC about roads he was out driving them today in our township, discussed the conditions. Also got email from MCRC that they are now going to take on 50% cost of cross culvert repairs. Went out to inspect a flood issue at Petersburg & Welch. Called drain commission, they are going to look at it Thursday morning. Called resident & let him know that we will be there Thursday. Had a BOR organizational meeting with members & deputy.
- 3-8 Went to office met with IVS/Rural Reach for a temporary internet until they get it installed on our tower as Verizon contract is up. Also working on budget for township & left message with Senator Peters' office on grants. Met with Chris our IT guy.
- 3-9 Went to hall met drain commissioner to inspect property on Petersburg & Welch. Also, Milwaukee between Petersburg & Dennison for drainage issues. Found cross culvert separation at Dennison & Milwaukee rd. as well. They will be out next week to get the issues resolved. Emailed Great Lakes Grain about tower on Cone elevator for residents.

Respectfully,

Mark Bogi Supervisor Milan Township